


Invercargill Methodist Parish
[bookmark: _GoBack]Your Parish Council met on Tuesday, 25th July 2017.  The following was discussed:  
· Congratulations to Hartley Hare on his new appointment as Strategic Transport Manager, Southland District Council.  
· Rev Peter Taylor would like to hear your views on the Quiet Days held over the past few years.  How can the Quiet Day be improved, encouraging you to go and take part?   Do we need to change the time of year, the time of the week, the venue, provide more information on what happens at one of these days, etc?  Please give your feedback to Peter so he knows what actions to take in the future regarding this activity.  
· As you will be aware, our parish is juggling a tight budget, accommodating less income with increasing expenditure.  As you can imagine, we will not be able to operate like this for many years so the Treasurer (with input from sub-committee leaders), are going to examine our five year projective budget and develop a five year financial plan.  
· Two Church members are attending a St John’s first-aid refresher course.  
· The Hat and Scarves project continues to be very successful.  Positive comments on this service keep filtering in.  This project will cease sometime in the spring so wool and knitted hats and scarves are still welcomed.  
· Our Cheese Rolls fundraising is well under way and another Church Garage Sale takes place on 4th November.  
· Planning for our 20th Anniversary celebrations is continuing on track.  
· This year’s Parish AGM will be held straight after Church on Sunday, 15th October 2017 which just happens to be International White Cane Day as well.  




